Peace and Social Concerns Committee, 12/30/13
Present:  Susan, Beth, George, Dan, Andy, Adele, Carol, Diane, Roger, Andrea.
Susan has agreed to handle letter-writing on January 12.
Adele reported that she was pleased with the December 7 “Ayiti Ressurect” event and that contributions have covered her housing on her upcoming trip (January 6 – 15) and also a substantial amount for medications that she will be able to take with her.

The letter-writing on December 8, headed by Andrea, was successful with 27 letters written.  The political prospects for the bill being supported seem dim.  Andrea and Beth attended the hearing in Boston, where Andrea spoke.  Although Andrea says that she feels well supported by MtToby in this concern, she is not well supported by her professional community, from which she feels opposition.  Beth who also attended the hearing reminded us of the ongoing injustice of the Guananamo imprisonment and the torture there.
The proposal for “Greener Energy” was taken up, and Roger explained the proposal and request from Leverett.   Discussion followed but without agreement.
Our 11:40 hour will be on March 2.
Beth and Andy will work on bringing the updated FCNL policy statement to the attention of the meeting.

We agreed to recommend that Quaker Earthcare Witness be continued as one of the “Other Organizations” for which we have responsibility.  Dan will be at the meeting for business to make that request.
The AFSC would like to have another representative from our meeting, in addition to Adele.

Our next meeting will be on January 27, reverting to our usual fourth Monday.
